Castlefrank ES

Parent Council Meeting Minutes

September 15, 2009

In Attendance: 

Jennifer Hall

Andrea Pumphrey

Jillian Dukes

Kora Lee Piers

Caroline Sewards

Carmen Brubacher

Donna Burlock

Brona Little

Richards Perkins

Kathleen Reid

Andrew Canham

Ron Kerr

Jennifer Fraser

Welcome introduction of parents and staff in attendance. 

Executive Nominations (Ron Kerr)

a) Chair  - 

b) Treasurer – Renee Poettcker

c) Recording Secretary – Kathleen Reid

d) Volunteer Coordinator – Brona Little/Jenn Hall

e) Communications Coordinator – Caroline Sewards

f) Fundraising /Hot Lunch – Jenn Hall

g) OCASC Representative – Richard Perkins

Administration Report (Andrew Canham)

Beginning of the school year went very smoothly. Current enrollment is 309 as of September 15, 2009. Last year’s (2008-2009) average was 310. 

· 6 Primary classes (including JK & SK)

· 4 Junior classes

· 3 Intermediate

Two of the Primary classes are currently over the provincial limit of 20 students per class. The total enrollment of Junior & Intermediate is 198. 

Admin Report (con’t)

The final count of students actually in the school is to be submitted to the Board on September 21. This number will drive the staffing & budget for the school year. If additional teachers are provided based on the submitted number administration and staff will work together for any necessary reorganization. 

Meet the teacher BBQ will be held on Sept 22 from 5 – 7 pm. All parents to meet in the gym for a general meeting then split into two shifts to meet teachers and/or enjoy the BBQ.   

Grillmasters will be cooking but we still need parent volunteers to support other aspects of the BBQ (tickets, drinks, etc.)

Fundraising. Staff and Administration would like to organize three main fundraising campaigns for the school year. The proceeds from these activities would go directly to the school with a portion of each going to a local charity. 

Thank you to Parent Volunteers who organized the supply room. 

Castlefrank to be included in September’s issue of Parent Magazine. 

It has been confirmed that the $600 parent outreach grant can be used toward the cost of furniture purchase for the front foyer.   

Photocopy bill is $200. Motion confirming payment. 1st- Richard, 2nd - Jennifer. Motion approved.  

Approval of June meeting minutes. 1st -Richard, 2nd- Kora Lee. Motion approved.

Ron to act as Chair until a replacement is found. 

Meeting adjourned.

